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Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements
Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

Please note that my submission can be made public

I am a 31 year old Women living in a 7 year same sex relationship.  I work as a registered Nurse in the Public System; I have worked as a Nurse for 8 years. 

My partner and I are currently trying to have a baby through Melbourne IVF.


I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' ‘dependent’, 'family' and ‘couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

My most recent episode of discrimination was not directly related to employment.  I was at Medicare applying for the safety net, I was asked by the person behind the counter if I was in a relationship, and I said that I was in a gay relationship and she said ‘Oh’, and I replied, “I know, my relationship doesn’t count to your organization.”  Which she acknowledged.

My employer does not discriminate but to have equality in areas like superannuation, work cover and insurance payouts would offer protection that we currently do not have.

Also when accessing government services our relationship is not recognized- which has actually worked in our favour in some ways.  When my partner was studying she applied for a health care card, we both went in and acknowledged that I am earning in excess of the cut off and that we met the heterosexual definition of defacto but we were told again, “you can write it down but it won’t affect your application because your relationship is not recognised by the government.”  

When I have a child I will be eligible for single parent benefit.  I would not be eligible for this if my relationship was recognised.  As a happy, productive gay woman I would much rather have my relationship recognised and protected by the law.  The financial benefit that I receive is poor compensation for the ongoing neglect of my rights.


 Yours sincerely

Nicole vander Linden

